Minutes of the Leonia Shade Tree Commission’s regular meeting held Wednesday, February 10, 2016. 
The meeting was in compliance with the Open Meetings Act as of the date, time, and place of all regular meetings were filed with the Borough Clerk on January 1, 2016 and had been properly publicized. 
Present: Jane Wilson, Christine Healy-Sammis, Vivian DeMarco, Richard Stenken, and Imanta Bergmanis.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Absent: Gloria Arlak, Megan Lutz, Anne Bonadies, Kate Mirbaba and Mark Minichiello (Council Liaison).
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.
Minutes: 
The minutes of the December 10, 2016 meeting were read.  By the vote of the Commissioners present, the minutes were approved. 

Public Portion: 
No public present. 

Election of Officers: 
By the unanimous vote of the Commissioners present, the following Commissioners were elected to the offices indicated below:

Jane Wilson	 		Chairperson
Christine Healy-Sammis		Vice-Chairperson
Anne Bonadies			Secretary

District Assignment:  No changes recommended.  

Council Liaison Report: None.  

Chairperson’s Report: 
Ms. Wilson reported that the Tree City Application, Community Forestry Management Plan and the Annual Accomplishment Report have been filed. 

Ms. Wilson reported that she plans to attend on behalf of the Leonia Shade Tree Commission the Borough Budget meeting in February.  

There was discussion on applying for the 2016 Community Stewardship Incentive Program (CSIP) which provides grants to assist municipalities in implementation of forestry goals and objectives.  The announcement of the 2016 CSIP application process is expected shortly.  

Commissioner’s Report:
400 Park Avenue:  Ms. Healy-Sammis reported that upon request of the homeowner she visited the property and marked for removal 2 of the Norway Maples on Winthrop side and notified the Borough.    

412 Washington Terrace:  Ms. Healy-Sammis reported that she informed the Borough of 2 oak trees that need attention.  

210 Overlook:  Ms. Wilson reported that she did not observe any cracks in bark or broken limbs and will re-evaluate in Spring. 

Spring Planting: 
Spring plantings were discussed.  There was discussion on purchasing one or more specimen trees that could be planted on Arbor Day.  There was discussion on inviting a Girl Scout troupe to participate in the planting.    

Leonia Day May 15, 2016:
Ms. Wilson reported that 100 seedlings have been ordered that will be available to the public at Leonia Day.  

Shade Tree Ordinance:
Mr. Stenken offered to look into where in the process the Shade Tree Ordinance stalled and report back to the Commission. 

New/Old Business:
Ms. Wilson reported that local business Kuhlite Semiconductor Inc. may have extra trees that it may donate for planting. 

Adjournment:
By motion of Jane Wilson and a vote of the Commissioners present, the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully,
Imanta Bergmanis 

